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JOINT CITY COUNCIL/PLANNING   C OMMISSION    

MINUTES  


SPECIAL MEETING

MARCH 2, 2006
 BRISBANE COMMUNITY CENTER/LIBRARY, 250 VISITACION AVENUE, BRISBANE
CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Bologoff called the meeting to order at 7:45 p.m. 


ROLL CALL

Councilmembers present:
Barnes, Conway, Richardson, Waldo, and Mayor Bologoff

Planning Commissioners present:
Hawawini, Hunter, Jameel, and Lentz 

Staff present:
City Manager Holstine, Community Development Director Prince, Clerk Schroeder

NEW BUSINESS


A.
Scoping for Baylands Specific Plan Phase I EIR 



1.
Project Introduction

Mayor Bologoff noted this meeting was the first of two scoping sessions to determine the scope, focus, and contents of the EIR for the Brisbane Baylands Specific Plan Phase I.  He explained that scoping meetings are used to identify a range of actions, environmental effects, methods of assessment, alternatives, and mitigation measures, as well as to eliminate unimportant issues from further study.  Mayor Bologoff said the next scoping meeting will be held on March 21, 2006.

Mayor Bologoff said the meeting will begin with an overview of the EIR process, followed by a summary of the specific plan, a discussion of the scope of environmental issues, questions from Councilmembers and Planning Commissioners, public comments, and a wrap-up/summary before adjourning at 10:30 p.m.

City Manager Holstine reviewed the background of the project.  Using a map, he pointed out the boundaries of the Baylands planning area and the areas proposed for development.  Mr. Holstine said the staff is cataloguing and maintaining all materials relevant to this project on the City’s Website, such as application documents, staff reports, contracts with consultants, and environmental peer review reports.

Mr. Holstine advised that the current owner, Universal Paragon Corporation (UPC), purchased the property in 1989.  The City’s most current General Plan, adopted in 1994, guides the development of the specific plan.  Mr. Holstine said the General Plan requires the applicant to submit a specific plan, which can be amended by the City as needed.  Once adopted, the specific plan becomes the City of Brisbane’s Specific Plan, and that document determines how the project will move forward.

Mr. Holstine noted there has been considerable activity regarding the Baylands over the last three years.  He said the applicant submitted a bubble diagram in April of 2003, and a presentation on environmental remediation issues was made to the City Council in November of 2003.  In 2004, the City Council hired its own peer review consultant to review the environmental report and assess the mitigation measures proposed.  A series of four community workshops were held to discuss the peer review process and planning issues, including brownfield reuse, urban design concepts, sustainability, and ideas for the project site.  Mr. Holstine reported that the Open Space and Ecology Committee is working on a proposed green building and sustainability ordinance that will be coming to the City Council in the near future.  

Mr. Holstine said that in October of 2004, the applicant submitted its first specific plan to the City.  At that time, the City disseminated the plan for public review, and the City and members of the public submitted comments and suggestions in March of 2005.  In response, the applicant revised the document, and the specific plan application was deemed complete by the staff in February, 2006.  Mr. Holstine emphasized that deeming the document complete does not imply any judgment in terms of the plan’s content and adequacy; those issues will be addressed later in the process.

Mr. Holstine noted some members of the community have expressed interest in having a third scoping workshop, and he suggested that the City Council consider adding an additional session in April.

Community Development Director Prince emphasized that this scoping meeting was only the first step, and additional meetings can be scheduled by the City Council if necessary.  He explained that the purpose of the meeting was to discuss what should be included in the EIR.  He referred to the environmental checklist in Appendix G of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines, identifying sixteen potentially significant environmental impact areas.  He observed that in looking at the Baylands project, most of the areas are applicable, so it would make more sense to look at what areas should not be included.  Mr. Prince said that if the contents of the specific plan are not satisfactory, there will be ample opportunity to craft alternatives and substantially revise the specific plan.

Mr. Prince acknowledged that a specific plan proposed by a developer may not be exactly consistently with what the City wants.  He noted a successful outcome for Brisbane depends on a careful development and identification of project alternatives.  With that in mind, he said, the City hired consultant Doug Donaldson, to assist in that task.  Mr. Prince introduced Mr. Donaldson and described his background and experience preparing EIR’s.

Mr. Prince also introduced the Principal Planner John Swiecki, the City’s project manager for the Baylands Specific Plan.

2. Overview of EIR Process and Purpose of Scoping

Mr. Donaldson said the proposed development at the Baylands is considered a “project” subject to CEQA.  The size, magnitude, and importance of this project are such that it may have significant impacts, so an environmental impact report (EIR) is required to address these issues.  Mr. Donaldson explained that an EIR is an informational document for decision-makers and members of the public.  He noted the document needs to be comprehensive enough to provide adequate information to make decisions about the proposed specific plan.  Mr. Donaldson reviewed CEQA guidelines for scoping and preparing EIR’s.

Mr. Donaldson said CEQA allows for broad review and consultation with members of the public and other interested parties regarding the scope of the EIR.  He noted this process provides a good framework for identifying a range of actions, a range of alternatives, potential mitigation measures, and potential significant environmental effects that need to be analyzed in depth in the EIR.

Mr. Donaldson showed a flow chart depicting the overall EIR process.  He described what tasks had already been done, and those that remained to be done.  He said the next step after scoping will involve hiring an EIR consultant to prepare the document.

Mr. Donaldson introduced the applicant’s representative, Jim Stickley, Wallace, Roberts & Todd, who prepared the specific plan, and invited him to describe the specific plan.

3. Summary of Baylands Specific Plan

Mr. Stickley said his presentation was not intended to be a comprehensive review of the Baylands Specific Plan, and he referred to the complete document available on the City’s Website.  

Mr. Stickley reviewed highlights of the planning process so far.  He said the public workshops and meetings have been very helpful in gathering feedback from members of the community, and many of the ideas raised at these sessions were incorporated in the Specific Plan.  

Mr. Stickley identified major changes made since the original plan was submitted.  He noted there has been a reduction in the amount of commercial retail development planned, the location of commercial auto sales was moved from the southern to the northern portion of the site, limiting the zone where large-format retail is allowed, architectural standards and design guidelines are described in much more detail, the development cap is based on traffic capacity rather than square footage of certain land uses, sustainability measures have been clarified and strengthened, a matrix showing consistency with the General Plan is included, and the implementation process, from both a regulatory and a funding standpoint, has been clarified. 

Mr. Stickley discussed General Plan policies affecting the Baylands.  He highlighted the primary goal of developing a clean and safe Baylands, a prerequisite for any future use.  He said other policies encourage preservation of natural and historic resources, public open space and recreation, multi-modal transportation, stable and diverse tax base, and shopping and employment opportunities for Brisbane and the surrounding communities.  Mr. Stickley pointed out that the General Plan sets out certain allowances for the Baylands, including allowing a varied mix of land uses, the natural environmental as an integral part of any land use, and a minimum of 25 percent of open space and open areas with the plan.  The General Plan sets a floor area ratio of 2.4 and a six-story height limit for the southern portion; for the northern portion, the floor area ratio can be up to 4.8, allowing for greater density. 

Mr. Stickley stated that the Baylands is zoned “Trade Commercial,” and he reviewed the uses allowed by the General Plan.  He showed photographs and maps of the site and described its early history and current uses.  He said the disturbed nature and contamination at the site will be major challenges.

Mr. Stickley talked about the major contaminants at the site and the agencies with jurisdiction and regulatory authority.  He described current remediation programs and future mitigation plans.  He noted the costs of remediation and land closure are substantial, estimated at $30 million to $40 million for Phase I and another $35 million to $40 million for Phase I.  Costs of public space improvements for Phase I are estimated at $55 million to $75 million, and costs of infrastructure will be $75 million to $95 million.  Mr. Stickley observed that development is the only way to pay for costs of this magnitude.

Mr. Stickley noted a decision to develop rests on many factors, including market conditions.  He said the entire project will probably take twenty to thirty years to complete, with market conditions changing constantly over that period of time.  Mr. Stickley observed that today’s market conditions suggest the market for office space and R&D is improving, hotels are doing better, and there will be some limited opportunities for commercial retail.  He added that the housing market is expected to level off, but there is no housing proposed in the Specific Plan.

Mr. Stickley described the goal of the Baylands project as balancing pedestrian-oriented development with a strong public open space system.  He noted that in order to submit a Specific Plan for Phase I, the eastern portion of the Baylands, the developer also had to provide a framework describing plans for the entire Baylands subarea. 

Mr. Stickley said commercial retail space in the Baylands will be differentiated from and complementary to businesses in central Brisbane.  He said retail uses at the Baylands will have a more regional, transit-serving focus.

Mr. Stickley identified key features of the proposed development:  an entertainment area in the northern portion, an office/commercial campus to the south, with the lagoon and a surrounding park in the southern portion.  He said the Trade Commercial area in the north covers about 105 acres, or 32 percent of the Phase I site; the campus is roughly 22 percent of the site; open space covers 26 percent of the site, not counting landscaped open areas within development sites, an additional 4 percent; and 16 percent is right-of-way.  Mr. Stickley noted the development cap is now dictated by traffic capacity.  In response, the amount of retail space was reduced, and maximum flexibility for other land uses is being built in.

Mr. Stickley discussed and described the components of the Specific Plan in terms of “layers”: public open space, windrows, vehicular networks, transit networks, pedestrian and bike networks, stormwater management, and grading.  

Mr. Stickley stated that proposed uses for the northern zone include a commerce and entertainment zone, characterized by retail activity, entertainment, lodging, and office space.  He noted the overall development structure in this area is small-scale pedestrian streets, with façades at the sidewalk edge; mixes of uses, with retail on the ground floor and other uses above; parking behind buildings; and architectural variation.  

Mr. Stickley said there will be a small-scale Main Street going through the center of the site, with lower-intensity uses going farther south towards Visitacion Creek.  He pointed out that large-format retail uses are limited to the area near the freeway, office uses will be along the creek, and an auto sales park is located in the center.  He showed drawings depicting examples of the kinds of development that could occur.

For the southern portion of the site, Mr. Stickley noted, a lower-intensity development is proposed, structured in a campus configuration with a central quad.  He said permissible uses are office and R&D, university campus, hotel and resort, and restaurant/retail next to the lagoon.  He pointed out this portion will have pedestrian-scaled streets, strong public space elements, and architectural controls.  He showed drawings illustrating some of these uses.

Mr. Stickley displayed slides showing possible types of buildings, architectural features, and design themes for the different areas of the project.  He reviewed the project’s sustainability objectives:  restoring the ecological function in the Baylands, maximizing non-vehicular circulation modes, encouraging alternative renewable energy use, promoting water conservation and gray-water use, utilizing natural stormwater management, and constructing all buildings to meet LEED green building standards.

Mr. Stickley offered to answer questions and provide further information.

4. Scope of Environmental Issues to be Addressed in the EIR

Mr. Donaldson said the Specific Plan is the project the EIR will be reviewing.  He noted that based on a preliminary environmental review of the sixteen areas of impact identified in the CEQA checklist, only two topics, agriculture and mineral resources, will be excluded from the EIR.  He advised that the EIR will address the following topics:  aesthetics, views, and lighting; air quality and air pollution; biological issues, including wetlands and riparian corridors; cultural resources; geology and soils; hazards and management of the former landfill; hydrology and water quality; land use and consistency with the General Plan; noise; population and housing; public services; recreation and open space; traffic and transportation; utilities and services; and growth-inducing impacts.  Mr. Donaldson said each chapter of the EIR will have subheadings and describe the nature of the changes that will occur if the project is implemented.  The significance of any changes will be evaluated based on specific criteria, and appropriate mitigation measures will be identified.  Mr. Donaldson added that if significant impacts cannot be mitigated below an acceptable level, the City will need to make findings and decide whether the impacts are acceptable.

Mr. Donaldson noted CEQA requires the EIR to analyze impacts from a range of reasonable alternatives.  He said identification of appropriate alternatives is important because they sometimes entail features that are eventually incorporated in the project design.  He commented that proposing alternatives is an effective way to express objections to certain features and direct the applicant to more acceptable options.  Mr. Donaldson added that CEQA also requires analysis of a no-project alternative.

Mr. Donaldson said that when the City screens and selects an EIR consultant, the contract will specify additional work and public presentations to help identify alternatives.

At 9:05 p.m., participants took a short recess.  Mayor Bologoff reconvened the meeting at 9:10 p.m.

5. Questions from Councilmembers and Planning Commissioners

CM Richardson said she was impressed to learn about the number of regulatory agencies involved in the development process.  She noted the project will have significant impacts on businesses and workers, and she asked if labor organizations have been included in the planning process.  

Steve Hanson, Universal Paragon Corporation (UPC), confirmed that the developer is negotiating an agreement with the union, so organized labor will be involved.  CM Waldo asked which union was involved.  Mr. Hanson said the developer is working through the San Mateo Central Labor Council.

CM Waldo asked if UPC owns the property on which the Sierra Point Lumber and Van Arsdale operations were going on.  Mr. Hanson responded that UPC does not own those two parcels.  He said UPC is negotiating with Sierra Point Lumber and Van Arsdale to relocate their businesses. 

CM Conway asked about the lagoon.  Mr. Hanson said UPC owns portions of the lagoon.  He noted the property outlines are shown in the Specific Plan, and he pointed out the areas on a map.

CM Richardson questioned how the 30 percent open space area was calculated.  She asked if the lagoon was included.  Mr. Hanson clarified that the total includes only the upland areas, not the lagoon.

Commissioner Jameel questioned the geological findings in Item A on Page 9 of the Initial Study, indicating there are no known earthquake ruptures or faults and no seismic impacts.  He disagreed, and recommended ranking this a significant impact.  Similarly, he noted, landslide hazards should be studied as part of the EIR.

Referring to Page 11, third paragraph, Item D, regarding hazardous materials, Commissioner Jameel observed that no impact box is checked.  Assessing housing impacts in Item A on Page 15, he noted, the study acknowledges there will be impacts resulting from the development, so the “no impact” ranking should be changed.

Commissioner Jameel said that before doing a study of traffic and noise impacts, the Phase II of the development should be defined more clearly.  He emphasized the need to find out more about what will happen with the Geneva Avenue extension, and he recommended including that project in the EIR assessment.

Commissioner Jameel asked where the boundary between the southern and northern portions of the site is located, noting the boundary is not indicated on the maps or diagrams.

Commissioner Jameel said he was not pleased with the central location of the auto mall.  He suggested finding a location near the extreme northern or southern end of the project so people can use the freeway for access rather than Tunnel Road.

Commissioner Jameel observed that the Specific Plan shows big-box development, which most people in Brisbane oppose.  He asked if the developer envisioned attracting any special types of industry to this particular project, such as alternative energy companies.  He noted most of the buildings appear to be traditional commercial and office spaces.  Commissioner Jameel said he would prefer something more unique to distinguish this project from others.

CM Waldo agreed that it seems counter-intuitive to discuss traffic impacts without knowing what will happen to the western portion of the property in the future.

Mr. Stickley stated that there is an accompanying traffic analysis document that makes specific land use assumptions about the western half and analyzes traffic flow for the entire Baylands, including the proposed auto mall.

CM Richardson commented that the development should be more consistent with the community’s desire to make Brisbane a good place to live, work, and play.  She objected to putting commercial buildings right next to the water, obstructing views from other parts of town.

Commissioner Hunter noted the proposed floor area ratio for the southern portion of the site is zero to 2.4, with a six-story height limit, and the floor area ratio for the northern part is zero to 4.8.  He asked what height limit applied to the northern part.  Mr. Stickley said the floor area ratios and heights come from the General Plan.  He noted the General Plan does not specify a height limit for the northern part, so density in that portion is regulated only by the floor area ratio.  Commissioner Hunter asked what building heights are anticipated for the northern part.  Mr. Stickley responded that a range of heights is being proposed, with the highest buildings close to Geneva Avenue and lower going south.  He said the tallest building is eight stories along Geneva.

Commissioner Hunter observed that the Specific Plan calls for capping the landfill area, and he asked how the multi-story buildings on top of the cap could be constructed.  Mr. Stickley replied that a combination of elements, such as paved parking lots, can be used in conjunction with clay caps under landscaping and exposed areas.  He noted the parking lots will be shaded with trees and surrounded by bioswales to capture runoff.

Commissioner Hunter acknowledged that product build-out is expected to take place over a twenty- or thirty-year span, and he asked if the rate of build-out was driven by demand or ease of construction.  Mr. Stickley said sequence and phasing of development depends on many factors, including market timing, ease of construction, and technical issues.  He noted the development team is consulting with retail and construction experts, and remediation and landfill closure also play into the scenario. 

Commissioner Hawawini noted the General Plan requires that a concept plan for the entire area be submitted along with a Specific Plan for any portion.  He asked if the City’s consultant anticipated any particular issues that might come up with respect to future plans.  Mr. Donaldson responded that the EIR will look at applicable General Plan provisions and other documents, and the document will be disseminated to numerous public agencies for their input.  He said most issues will probably be resolvable, but it is too early to pinpoint specific problems.

Commissioner Hawawini asked if large-format stores would have strict standards regarding signs and hours, for example.  He questioned how the architectural integrity and standards could be met with those kinds of buildings.  Mr. Donaldson said the City has been consulting with experts and looking at acceptable levels of restrictions to provide consistency and control over the entire project.

Commissioner Jameel asked if a detailed Specific Plan for Phase II was being developed, or whether the traffic analysis would rely instead on worst-case assumptions.  Mr. Donaldson said the traffic impact in the EIR will address cumulative traffic impacts.  In the case of the Baylands, this EIR will look at all development anticipated in the General Plan and plans of surrounding areas.  He added that he and the staff will work with the EIR consultant to make sure these issues are adequately addressed.

Commissioner Jameel recommended that the developer provide more specific information on plans for Phase II so more realistic assumptions can be developed.  He noted overall impacts of Phase II need to be considered in the cumulative traffic analysis and the noise analysis.

Commissioner Jameel observed that the extensive development in the northern area will disrupt traffic and create congestion, especially if the Geneva Avenue extension does not take place.  He asked if the City could require additional improvements later once that situation is clarified.  Mr. Prince responded that the amount of build-out will be responsive to the level of service resulting from the development, so the level of development will have to be ratcheted down if the proposed level does not meet level-of-service standards.

Commissioner Jameel emphasized the need for the EIR to consider all prospects for development and growth over the twenty- or thirty-year construction period.

Commissioner Lentz commented that the Baylands development can become a great project if the needs of the community and the developer can be met.  He said he viewed the Baylands as an area that should be nurtured and embraced, and the values of Brisbane should be reflected in the project.  He noted of primary concern to everyone is how to do the best possible job cleaning up the site and remediating the contamination.

Commissioner Lentz asked what UPC plans to do with the San Francisco portion of its property.  Mr. Hanson said UPC is working with the City of San Francisco and the Department of Toxic Substances Control to clean the northern part of the site and build transit-oriented condominium housing next to the transit station there.  Commissioner Lentz asked about the level of toxics on that portion.  Mr. Hanson responded that the land was contaminated with VOC’s; he stated that the toxics will be remediated to a level that poses no risk to human health, or no housing will be built there.  He added that there is effective technology to implement the remediation plan. 

Mr. Donaldson said the EIR’s cumulative analysis of traffic will consider foreseeable housing projects, including this one.  CM Waldo recommended that the EIR either cover the San Francisco portion or explain its omission.

Commissioner Hunter observed that the new businesses and services at the Baylands, plus the housing proposed for this northern area, will have an impact on population and housing, contrary to the indication in the Initial Study.  He suggested further study of these impacts.

Commissioner Lentz asked UPC representatives to define what they meant by “open space.”  Mr. Hanson explained that acreages are defined as “open space” and “open land.”  The “open space” portion is publicly accessible open space.  Commissioner Hunter asked if aquatic areas were included, and Mr. Hanson said only uplands were included, not water.

Commissioner Hawawini noted the Specific Plan indicates the developer plans to implement green building in the non-industrial portion of the project.  He noted conservation of energy would also make sense for industrial buildings.  Mr. Stickley agreed, and noted only a small number of buildings will be industrial, and there may be no applicable LEED standard for some uses.

Commissioner Hunter noted Page x of the Specific Plan refers to the lagoon area as open space, and the diagram reflects that as well.  Mr. Hanson agreed that the diagrams were confusing.  He clarified that only upland space was counted.

Mayor Bologoff said he did not like the appearance of the palm trees in the drawings.  He recommended choosing trees that will not shed on pedestrians and streets.  He noted the architecture seems to recapture an “old San Francisco look.”  He expressed his preference for something more unique.

Mayor Bologoff expressed concern that the parking lots will be too visible.  He suggested lots of landscaping, avoiding boxy-looking parking lots, and noncombustible roofing.  He questioned use of masonry, given seismic safety concerns.

Mayor Bologoff asked for more details about the northbound freeway interchange at Geneva.

Mayor Bologoff asked when more details about the types and appearances of the proposed buildings will be available.  Mr. Prince said those issues will be addressed as part of the PD permit applications.  He noted the applicant will be required to follow design guidelines.

Mayor Bologoff commented that he was impressed with the extensive green areas, pedestrian and bicycle paths, and easy access from Brisbane.

Commissioner Hunter drew attention to Item D under aesthetic issues, regarding light and glare, which was identified as a specific impact.  He noted many people in Brisbane look down on the Baylands from their houses, and the number of parking lots and autos will create daytime glare and nighttime light pollution.  He emphasized the importance of trying to mitigate glare from parking lot lights as much as possible.

6. Public Comments

At 10:10 p.m., CM Conway expressed concern about adjourning the meeting at 10:30 p.m.  He noted the Open Space and Ecology Committee is developing a series of comments that will not be ready until April.  He suggested taking public comments and planning an additional meeting in April.

Mayor Bologoff proposed taking comments until 10:30 p.m., and Councilmembers expressed support for this approach.  Mayor Bologoff asked speakers to focus on identifying features they like and do not like about the project.

John Christopher Burr, Brisbane, said he liked the idea of an entertainment area, but did not generally like the project.  He observed that the Specific Plan appears to be a concept proposal for legislation and modification by the City.  He noted citizens have the right to subject the proposal to a referendum and have an election on its acceptability to the community.  In addition, he added, citizens can make alternative proposals for consideration on the ballot.  Mr. Burr reminded Councilmembers and Planning Commissioners that in taking this legislative act, the City does not need to accept what was being proposed.

Mr. Burr noted the General Plan contains seven mandatory elements, which must be internally consistent and consistent with each other.  Under the overriding General Plan, the City’s zoning laws and any specific plans must be consistent with the General Plan.  Mr. Burr reported that he spoke earlier with Clara Johnson, one of the primary authors of Brisbane’s 1994 General Plan, who expressed her opinion this Specific Plan was inconsistent with the General Plan and was really a concept plan because it lacked specifics.  For these reasons, Ms. Johnson questioned whether the Specific Plan should have been deemed complete.  She also expressed concern about the short public review period since the document was released.  Mr. Burr urged the City Council and the Planning Commission to pay special attention to General Plan consistency.  He added that Ms. Johnson told him she plans to send a letter to the City Council articulating these points.

Mr. Burr observed that the applicant, UPC, does not appear to have listened well to comments and suggestions from the public.  He objected to the placement of an auto mall just north of the canal, and recommended moving it near the northern border.

Mr. Burr expressed concern about the many legal entities that own parcels in the Baylands.  He suggested requiring the applicant to make a disclosure of all property owners and their notification status.

Mr. Burr noted UPC’s plans for the “transit-oriented” district are still vague, but housing was mentioned as an anticipated use.  He emphasized that housing is currently a use prohibited under the General Plan, a major inconsistency.  He recommended requiring the developer to specify exactly what will go there.  Mr. Burr expressed his preference for an entertainment area in that portion of the site.

Mr. Burr questioned how the Specific Plan reflects “creative excellence in architectural and site designs.”  He asked where the safety buffers were located and said he had not seen specific guidelines, scheduling and timing information, or funding details.  He noted the mandated buffer area around the lagoon should not count toward open space.  Mr. Burr recommended that the developer provide more open space.  He said Ms. Johnson will be urging the City to bargain for 49 percent open space.

Mr. Burr said the proposed development does not protect wetlands and the lagoon.  He expressed concern about toxic substances leaking into the lagoon, and recommended adding mitigation measures to protect the lagoon from the dump.  He recommended that UPC provide lists of the owners of the toxic landfill area and the lagoon.  He noted UPC needs to reveal the locations of toxic hotspots so the proposed remediation and mitigation measures can be analyzed.

Mr. Burr expressed his opinion that there were many gaps in this “concept plan.”  He pointed out that a community consensus had not yet been reached on a project that will change Brisbane’s character forever.

Mr. Burr provided copies of General Plan excerpts and a CEQA chart.  He recommended that the project description be filled out more completely, with an explanation of the land’s history and past uses.  He asked how many of the regulatory agencies had been invited to the scoping sessions.

Mr. Donaldson replied that notices were sent to all state agencies.  He said agencies are more likely to write letters than send representatives to scoping meetings.  Mr. Burr read excerpts from CEQA regulations explaining the purpose of EIR scoping sessions.  He identified a number of projects that need to be considered when analyzing cumulative impacts.

Mayor Bologoff asked Mr. Burr to bring his remarks to a conclusion.  Mr. Burr urged the City to slow down the process, allow more time, more public comment, consideration of more alternatives, and a better plan altogether.

Fran Martin, Visitacion Valley, informed the City Council and Planning Commission that the Guadalupe-Visitacion Watershed Group will be holding its meeting at the Brisbane Community Center on April 20, and people from Daly City, Brisbane, and Visitacion Valley are invited to attend, as well as representatives from San Francisco MUNI and elected officials.  She noted a three-dimensional model of the entire valley will be on display at the meeting, and updated demographic data will be made available.

Ms. Martin said future monthly meetings will rotate among Brisbane, Daly City, Visitacion Valley, and San Francisco.  She offered to provide further details.

7. Adjourn

At 10:30 p.m., CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Richardson, to adjourn to the March 21 meeting.

Linda Salmon, Brisbane, requested an opportunity to make a few comments.  She said she spent her whole evening waiting to make her comments.  She objected to adjourning the meeting without taking her comments.

The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:30 p.m. with no announcements.

ATTEST:

_______________________________________

Sheri Marie Schroeder

City Clerk
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